
Marion County Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

April 13th, 2022 

 

Present:  Corissa Neufeldt, Kathy Schnebly, Michelle Sibernagel, Kimberly Taylor, Shelley Day, 

Rebecca Hill, Daniel Atsbaha, Beth Hill, Patty Pickett-Cooper, Trisha McGowan, Gretchen 

Hackenmiller 

Excused: Susan Garlinger, David Beem, Deborah Patterson, Richard Falardeau 

Order of Business 

Introduction: Everyone introduced themselves.  

Agenda Review: No additions to the agenda 

Review of Minutes:  Minutes reviewed, Kathy asked for a motion, Michelle motioned, 

and Beth seconded. All approved the minutes as written. 

Follow up items from the last meeting: 22-23 Meeting Dates and Times, it was 

discussed cutting meetings to 1.5 hours & starting at 10 or 10:30. Rebecca will check 

with the school district to see if late starts will still happen next school year. Tentatively 

plan on starting at 10:30 in June. 

 

Action Items  

 

Program and Committee Updates 

Program updates: Staff are back to doing in home visits. Our AAI Team has had some 

challenges with 3 new Investigators and a new Supervisor. Workload did get backed up 

so we will be bringing on some temps to help. If you hear any concerns, please direct 

those to Corissa or Billie Williams the AAI Supervisor. AAI was not included in the QA 

review. 

With this year’s budget New Positions were requested and we were awaiting approval 

for 3 ONA Specialist, Policy Specialist, and additional Office Support.   

Current Openings – 7 Service Coordinators, DRC/ONA Specialist, Eligibility Specialist, AAI 

temps & ONA Temps.  

QA Review: Patty shared that the onsite review ended early, and she was able to access 

the data on Monday. The exit interview is scheduled for April 18th. Patty has complied a 



list of what she expects to see on the report and will share the final results with the 

committee when they are available.  

Other Business: 

Voc Rehab Concerns: Committee discussed concerns regarding the time it takes to get 

set up for meetings with Voc Rehab and miscommunication about who should be 

present for these meetings.  We will continue the discussion at May’s meeting.  

 

Service Equity Assessment: Corissa shared that a Department wide Service Equity 

Assessment was conducted by a 3rd party last year. The assessment consisted of Staff 

Surveys, Management Interviews, Staff Focus Groups, Community Partner Surveys & 

Individuals in Service Surveys. Corissa highlighted a few Successes from the survey 

results.  

Flex Funds & Mini Grants: New applications will be sent out to the committees to 

review with the updated scoring sheet.   

IDD Conference Planning: Would like to start planning a Big Event for March of next 

year. Will get a team together to start planning if you are interested let Corissa know. 

Good of the order 

 Next meeting: 

• Voc Rehab Concerns 

• OIS Training 

• Health Care Advocates 

• Infrastructure Grant 

• Yellow Napkins Campaign 

 

REMINDER- NEXT MEETING May 10th from 8:30-10:30am via Web Ex 

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  


